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A new schedule for club meetings and activi-
ties will be initiated starting in February, with
the highlights posted in this bulletin.  More
details, and a refined and final schedule, will
be distributed by email to all club members
soon.

“Meals On Wheels” Delivery

Shannon Page is now scheduling our Meals On
Wheels deliveries!  Contact her if you don’t have
the schedule:  503/840-7389.

Feb. 2 – Joel/Margie Fields; Feb. 9 –
Kathy Stromvig;    Feb. 16–Dean Gibbons;
Feb. 23 –Shannon Page; Mar. 2 - T B A

If you cannot fulfill your day, please arrange a re-
placement!!

  January 30, 2023

Our new club schedule, as detailed
above by our rotating Club Presi-
dents, has one big meeting a month,
with hope for drawing non-mem-
bers with a speaker and/or topic of
some current significance, and it
starts on February 13 with a 1 p.m.
meeting in the larger Community
Room at Moreland Presbyterian
Church.  There will be snacks and
coffee, but no lunch service.

Later in the month there will be a
club project get-together on a Mon-
day; and a “Happy Hour” meeting
on another Monday.  You will be
getting emails with further details.

THESE PLANS ARE NOT SET IN
STONE.  THIS MONTH IT’S ALL
NEW TO US…ADJUSTMENTS MAY
BE MADE AS NECESSARY.  RE-
MEMBER:  THERE IS NO MEET-
ING THIS COMING MONDAY; WE
NEXT MEET ON FEB. 13 AT 1 p.m.!

PORTLANDER IN “COLLECTION
MANGEMENT” SPEAKS TO CLUB

GOODBYE STEVE BACHE
Many of us were present at Mo-
reland Presbyterian for the Me-
morial Service of our great
friend Steve Bache on January
28.  Above, Steve’s spouse, Lau-
ra Johnson, offered details and
memories of Steve’s life.

As you can tell from the headline above, our rotating Club Presidents have decided we
need some significant changes to our set ways if we are to carry our club successfully into
the future, while gaining new members – as we must, to survive as a club!

Starting Monday, February 6, the first change is NO MORE MEETINGS ON THE FIRST
MONDAY OF EACH MONTH.  The second Monday of the month, February 13 in this case,
will host the ONLY regular Rotary Meeting of the month, and we will try hard to have a
speaker whose subject will potentially draw in interested members of the public to the
meeting – and we will try to get them booked in time for some publicity.  Further, these
meetings will START AT 1 P.M., And will not include a lunch…just light snacks and coffee.

Our February 13 program will bring us Nick May, part of the Oregon Health Authority’s
Public Health Division since 2007.  He will discuss the plight of Oregon hospitals – too
many patients and not enough money – and what can be done to help them survive. The
meeting starts at 1 p.m. in the large Community Room of Moreland Presbyterian Church.
We much prefer you be there in person (and bring guests!). But if you can’t, we will also
be on ZOOM.US at:  Meeting 847 2217 9686 – Passcode 599824.  Don’t miss the meeting!

The third week of each month we will all be involved in a local club service project, and
in the fourth week of the month there will be an announced “Happy Hour” get-together.

https://zoom.us/


Joe Amato                                 503-430-5808
Stephen Bache (RIP) 971-712-6541
John Ellis             503-307-4070  503-255-2594
Michael Feely, RPT  503-234-4858  503-515-5668
Joel Fields           503-422-1535  503-284-8467
Dean Gibbons      503-235-9085  503-460-7596
Elizabeth Ussher Groff 503-774-2397
Mark Hanset        503-232-5418  503-620-4250
Kris Heiberg        503-794-8212  503-969-5061

Bill Meyer            503-720-1840  503-775-6591
Eric Norberg        503-232-2326  503-232-9787
Shannon Page                            503-840-7389
Mark Pennington                        503-729-1920
Bruce Poinsette   503-260-6162  503-636-8945
Janeen Rundle                           503-997-8871
Kathy Stromvig                          503-319-3755
Judy Tester                               971-269-6780

Club officers, 2022-23 Rotary year
*President – Bill Meyer/Kathy Stromvig/Bruce Poinsette
*President Elect  –  Bill, Kathy, Bruce
Vice President  –  Eric Norberg (also bulletin editor)
Secretary  –  Kathy Stromvig
Treasurer  –  John Ellis
Sergeant At Arms - T B A
Past President – various

Community & International Service  – Michael Feely
Club Fundraising  –  Mark Pennington, Bill Meyer
Club Service  –  *** ALL MEMBERS! ***
Youth Exchange – Mark Pennington
Youth Exchange Counselor – Janeen Rundle
Host Family Coordinator – Kathy Stromvig
Membership  –  Bill Meyer and Kathy Stromvig
Social Media – Mark Hanset and Janeen Rundle

Membership
 Business phone      Home phone Business phone       Home phone

Honorary Members

Southeast Portland Rotary Club
P.O. Box 82902

Portland, Oregon   97282-0902

www.sepdxrotary.org

Margie Davidson 503-287-6930
Art and Terri Johnstone                        503-239-4811

Patricia Nichols                                503-475-4854

Corporate Membership
Chase Bank, Woodstock  (Hope Loughlin, Scott Mitchell)                                          503-238-3349

*Four months each, in order: July-Oct, Nov-Feb, Mar-June

Friends of Rotary
Robert D. Meyer (retired)                                            Nabil Ahmad, UPS Store, Sellwood                          Sarah Cinquini, ALSO
                                                                               Walter Sofko, Minuteman Press, Brooklyn        X

http://www.southeastportlandrotary.com/
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